
The first section of our railway
system to be privatised was
Gatwick Express in April 1996.
About that time Michael
Heseltine (remember him?)
appeared in newspapers and on
TV “signing a contract” for the
purchase of new trains for the
new private company, with the
accompanying message that
this massive new investment
was arriving as a result of pri-
vatisation. 
Of course we now know that the
whole episode was a public
relations stunt and that the
actual order for eight trains took
some time before it was signed.
This was brought to mind by a
short visit in June, to
Copenhagen and the new
Oresund link joining Denmark
with Sweden. 
Some members may know that
this involved building a mas-
sive road and rail bridge over
one half of the Oresund,
together with a tunnel under the
other half, plus an artificial

island in the middle to link the
two parts. It also included a
new rail line into Copenhagen
airport together with a fleet of
27 electric multiple units to
operate the new services across
the link and to the airport. A
quick look in the atlas will show

the scale of the work involved.
While at Copenhagen central
station, I watched the new
trains in action, all looking in
pristine condition. The link was
financed through international
capital market loans guaranteed
by the two governments. On

arriving home, a minor piece of
research elicited the information
that the main Oresund contracts
were in place at the beginning of
1996, that the first segment of
the bridge was floated out in
August 1997, and that the trains
were ordered from Adtranz in
September 1997. It was officially
opened on the target date of 1
July last year!
Thus the Danes and Swedes
together organised the building
of a bridge over the sea, a tunnel
under the sea, an artificial
island, the link to Copenhagen
airport plus the construction
and entry into service of 27
trains in about the time it has
taken the magnificent entrepre-
neurial management of our
beloved privatised railway to
get four of the eight trains
ordered, into reasonably reliable
service on a line already there!

Note that the new Gatwick
expresses don’t go any faster
than the old ones, the ride is
considerably worse and judging
from the one or two I saw at
Clapham Junction the other day
are already looking filthy!

Scandinavians’ quick march

4 Railwatch August 2001

Have They Done Well?

40-page illustrated

reopenings book £3.95

Rail and the Environment.

First in new series of fact

sheets 

Funding Rail Projects. Second

in new series of fact sheets

£1.75 each or both for £2.50.

All prices include postage. 

Orders and enquiries to Phil

Morris (Railfuture Sales), 

113b Pembroke Road, Clifton,

Bristol BS8 3EU. 

Fax 0117 973 4274 

Email queries: 

rdsbooksales@lineone.net

S Y N X S
IDEO EDITING & PRODUCTION

AVID OFFLINE/ONLINE

Attractive suites * Reasonable rates 
* 10% discount for rail companies and Railfuture members*

Kings Cross/St. Pancras

new

www.syntaxisvideo.demon.co.uk

020 7278 3803

Library of modern railway and aviation footage

Avid familiarisation courses also available

Award winning editors available or dry hire on site

COMMENT
BY MICHAEL WEINBERG

Plenty to smile about: Crown Prince Frederik of Denmark and
Crown Princess Victoria of Sweden at an Oresund link
opening ceremony


